TREASURER’S REPORT
The core of this report is made up an Income and Expenditure Summary for the period 1 January to 31 December 2009 and the Balance Sheet at that date.  If there any specific questions on the figures I will try to answer them.

The end of year accounts are in line with the projections made in the 2009 budget. The figures show an end of year deficit of £18,146 that was offset by expenditure from General Reserves that reduced from £32,692 at end of year 2008 to £14,546 at end of year 2009.

As reported to the last AGM the outstanding OSI 2nd Grant of £13,017 for the Media Ownership project arrived as expected in 2009 bringing the project’s total income balance to £50,270 but committed expenditure of £38,737 means the actual end of year balance of funds at £11,533. 

This is committed in the 2010 budget. The ownership project will be self-financing and place no additional burden on the Campaign’s running costs. As reported to AGM last year: “It is projected that on this basis we will be relatively secure until the next financial year.” That year is now.
 
The Con-Dem government’s economic policies will intensify the economic crisis. The onslaught on the public sector, in particular, will lead to a still harsher squeeze on union membership and finances.  For the CPBF this means that maintaining affiliations alongside individual recruitment and fundraising are critical priorities.

This is against the background of a steady decline in both individual and organisational affiliations in recent years. Fighting to maintain the financial as well as political support of the unions in competition is essential. Is it possible to set goals, for example:

· Get the CPBF as a link on all our affiliates websites

· Setting up a network of key supporters inside the unions who communicate major messages from the CPBF to their own activist networks 

· Offer specialist media monitoring serves on issues such as pay and pensions tracking the drive of the employers for a new raft of anti-union laws

We still need to recruit more individual members by targeting specific groups – environmentalists, peace campaigners, anti-racists, equalites campaigners etc. who are fed up with media coverage of their activities. There are also specific groups of media workers, academics etc. that can be targeted

We have to ensure we have a systematic recruitment strategy to build the CPBF and give it the financial stability to raise its political influence.

Mick Gosling

National Treasurer

